

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Circle the correct answers.

0 You **slept** / **were sleeping** when I got home.

1 Phil **met** / **was meeting** Ali when he was working in Paris.

2 We **sat** / **were sitting** and listened to music all night.

3 What **did you do** / **were you doing** when I called?

4 I **didn't enjoy** / **wasn't enjoying** the film we saw last night.

5 Where **did they go** / **were they going** when you saw them?

___ / 5

2 Complete the sentences with ‘the’ or – (no article).

0 I buy – cakes for my colleagues on Fridays.

1 Can you close door, please?

2 We’ve got a new car. Our old car was black but new one is red.

3 Alex doesn’t like pop music very much.

4 There’s some amazing art in the museum.

 / 4

3 Circle the answer (A or B) that best completes each sentence.

0 Our class took a test today. ____ got 80 percent or over. No one got under 80 percent.

A All of us	B None of us
--------------------	---------------------

1 20 children came to my daughter's birthday party. ____ bought her a gift.

A All of you	B Most of them
---------------------	-----------------------

2 I asked you to help me yesterday but ____ did. I'm not happy!

A none of you	B lots of us
----------------------	---------------------

3 We didn't win yesterday. ____ played really well. The rest of us were awful!

A Most of them	B Two of us
-----------------------	--------------------

4 You don't all need to stay late. ____ can leave at 6 p.m. as usual.

A Lots of them	B Some of you
-----------------------	----------------------

5 There were a lot of people at the party when we arrived. ____ were dancing, but some were standing and chatting.

A Lots of them	B Three of you
-----------------------	-----------------------

____ / 5

VOCABULARY

4 Complete the sentences with animal words.

0 A **butterfly** is an insect with four pretty wings.

1 There are over 200 types of **m_n_y**, many with brown fur. They have long tails and often live in trees.

2 A **s_a_e** is a long thin animal with no legs. It changes its skin a few times a year.

3 A **t_t_i_e** is a small animal with a shell.

4 A **b__** flies but it doesn't have feathers. It has wings and moves from flower to flower.

___ / 4

5 Circle the correct words.

0 There was a three-hour **arrival time** / **delay** to our flight so we didn't land until 11.45 p.m.

1 We need to **land** / **make a reservation** for a room at an airport hotel.

2 Ten minutes after we got on the plane, it **flew out** / **took off**.

3 It's a two-hour journey so our **arrival time** / **flight** in Rome is 3.10 p.m.

4 Our flight was from London to Sydney, but we had to **change** / **gets in** in Dubai.

___ / 4

6 Complete the sentences with the words (A–G). There are TWO words you do not need.

0 You need to show your **D** to the airline staff.

1 I forgot to get my suitcase from ____!

2 Don't forget to take your laptop out of your bag when you go through ____.

3 The taxi driver met us in the ____.

4 We've got five minutes to get to our gate and ____ the plane.

A arrivals hall

B baggage reclaim

C board

~~**D** boarding pass~~

E departure lounge

F passport control

G security

____ / 4

7 Circle the answer (A or B) that best completes each sentence.

0 I've got over 30 emails to ____!

A answer	B make
-----------------	---------------

1 We need to ____ you a doctor's appointment.

A make	B bring
---------------	----------------

2 Could you ____ the door open for me, please?

A hold	B carry
---------------	----------------

3 My husband ____ me some flowers!

A took	B brought
---------------	------------------

4 Can you ____ a look at this letter?

A make	B take
---------------	---------------

____ / 4

HOW TO ...

8 Complete the conversations with the words (A–G).

1 A: These bags are really heavy.

B: ⁰ D me carry them for you.

A: Oh, thanks. That's kind of you.

2 A: Is that the phone?

B: Yes. ¹ ____ I answer it?

A: It's OK, thanks. It's Ben from work. I'll get it.

3 A: There's not much food in the house. Do you ² ____ me to go to the supermarket for you?

B: I'm ³ ____, thank you. I'll go myself later.

A: Well, I need to go, too, so we can go together.

B: OK. That ⁴ ____ be great.

4 A: I know you've got a lot to do before tomorrow's meeting so ⁵ ____ help. Just tell me what to do.

B: That's a great ⁶ ____, thanks.

A fine

B help

C I'll

D Let

E Shall

F want

G would

____ / 12

TOTAL: ____ / 40

x 1.25 = ____ / 50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT2.01] Listen to a woman talking about a flight she took.

Put the events (A–E) in the order you hear them.

0 D

1 _____

2 _____

3 _____

4 _____

A She boarded the flight 15 minutes after she arrived.

B She arrived in Minneapolis.

C The pilot said no one could get off the plane in St Cloud.

~~**D** The flight took off 20 minutes late.~~

E She took a taxi to a different airport.

____ / 4

2 [Audio UT2.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

0 The woman's first flight landed with no problem. T

1 She asked for help with her second flight. ____

2 The woman started to relax when she arrived at LaGuardia Airport. ____

3 No one could get off the plane in St Cloud because of a problem with the door. ____

4 The woman arrived at her destination the next morning. ____

____ / 8

READING

3 Read the text about animals rescuing humans. Match the headings (1–4) with the paragraphs (A–E).

0 Saving someone from another animal. **D**

1 Rescuing someone in water. _____

2 Leaving after making a small child safe. _____

3 Stopping someone from being cold. _____

4 Telling someone there's a problem. _____

____ / 4

Animals rescuing humans

We hear a lot of stories about people rescuing animals, but sometimes animals rescue humans. Here are a few of those stories.

A

Noel Osborne was on his farm in Australia when he fell. He couldn't get up **and there was no one around to help him. He lay there for five days** before help came. During that time, Mandy the goat lay on Noel. She kept **him warm and gave him milk to drink, and saved his life.**

B

Meagan Howard was looking after her friend's two-year-old daughter. While **the girl was watching TV, she quickly went into the bathroom.** Suddenly, Meagan's pet bird, Quaker, flew into the bathroom crying 'Mama **baby**'. **Meagan ran into the kitchen and saw that the girl had some** food in her mouth and she couldn't get any air. Her lips were blue. Meagan **quickly helped her. The girl had been saved all because of Quaker's** quick action.

C

In a village in India, a hungry elephant ran into a family home, breaking **down a wall. When the family's baby started crying, the elephant** stopped. It picked up pieces of wall that were on the baby with its trunk, and **then left the building and didn't return.**

D

Robert Biggs was walking in the countryside in California when he saw a **bear and its baby. Suddenly, a mountain lion jumped on Robert from behind.** The mother bear came and pushed the lion away. They had a fight **and then both left. Robert was fine. His arm was hurt, but it wasn't bad.**

E

In China, Yang Yun had an interview for a job working with whales. She **needed to show that she could swim under freezing water for a long** time. When she tried to return to the top of the water, her legs were too cold **to move. A whale that was in the water took her leg and pushed her up.**

4 Read the text again. Answer the questions with **ONE WORD** or **A SHORT PHRASE** from the text.

0 How many days did Noel Osborne wait for help?

Five

1 Where was Meagan when she heard her pet bird?

2 Who did the elephant hear in the home?

3 What animal tried to hurt Robert Biggs?

4 What animal saved Yang Yun?

___ / 8

WRITING

5 Circle the correct options.

0 In the morning, I went to the gym. **Just then** / **Later**, in the afternoon, I went for a walk with a friend.

1 First, we boarded the plane. **Later** / **Then**, we found our seats.

2 I sat down to watch the TV. **Just then** / **Later**, there was a knock at the door.

3 We saw a frog in the road. We stopped our car, got out and helped it get to the side of the road. **Later** / **Then**, we got straight back in our car and left.

4 I went to hospital because I hurt my foot. **Just then** / **Later**, I went home.

___ / 4

6 You see this advertisement in a magazine.

A SHORT STORY COMPETITION

We're looking for short stories for our website.

Write a story about a time you helped someone. Tell us:

- Who you helped.
- Why they needed help.
- How you helped them.

Write your story in 85–90 words.

___ / 12

TOTAL: ___ / 40

x 1.25 = ___ / 50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Put the words in the correct order to make questions.

Ask your partner your questions.

0 favourite / your / What's / animal?

What's your favourite animal?

1 do / travel / usually / How / to work / you / or college?

2 take / a flight / you / Did / last year?

3 What / you / eight o'clock / at / were / doing / this morning?

4 sometimes / What / do / to help / do you / other people?

___ / 4

2 Answer your partner's questions.

___ / 4

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



___ / 12

TOTAL: ___ / 20